

# TELL-E-GRAM

**NOVEMBER 20, 2018** 



#### **NOVEMBER 14TH BOARD MEETING HIGHLIGHTS**

**Minutes:** The minutes from the November workshop were approved 7-0

**Finance Report:** Parker Owen presented the report to the board. Recently, Coulter and Justus, P.C. filed the Village's 990 and 990T forms with the IRS and will be posted for viewing soon to the POA website. Currently the Village is running about \$292,000 in revenue above budget. He stated that the Village is still experiencing expense underruns, but these are expected to catch up in the coming months. He also explained that currently there is roughly \$127,000 remaining in the capital fund and Parker doesn't know if that will be spent by year end. He also explained why golf revenue is down for the year. The reason for that is all the rough weather that we experienced in early April and the extremely hot summer.

**Budget Review:** The 2019 budget and the 2020-2024 five-year plan has gone through 8 different reviews. The 2019 capital plan is roughly 4.5 million dollars, the R&M reserve fund will use 1.996 million dollars. Amenity reserve funding is budgeted at 1.839 million dollars. Water and sewer for 2019 will use a total of \$364,000 and total docks reserve funding is budgeted at \$63,000. The TRDA reserve is a holding account to accumulate lease payment of 400k funding in and 400k funding out. He covered the 2019 assessment and user fee schedule increases and decreases. Parker requested board approval on the 2019 operating

#### **HAPPY THANKSGIVING!**

All recreation centers, Toqua, Tanasi, and Kahite Proshops an Restaurants, as well as POA offices closed on Thanksgiving!

November, 22nd, Thanksgiving Buffet 12 p.m.-4 p.m. at the Yacht Club November, 23rd, Welcome center open from 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. , November, 23rd, Recreation Centers and Restaurants regular hours

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

board Meeting mannants	ugc 1,2
Road Update, Website	Page 2
United Way	.Page 3,4
Community Docks, Tellico Mens' S League	
2018 Boys & Girls State	Page 6
Shop TV	Page 7
National Seal of Approval	Page 8
Upcoming Events and MeetingsPa	nges 9-13
Community Church, Madisonville Kiwanis	Page 9
Run Loco	Page 10
Board Workshop, New Villagers, First Friday Author, Yacht ClubClosed, Tellico Community Players	Page 11
Focus Groups, Literacy Backpacks	Page 12
Toys For Tots	Page 13
FlversPa	ges 14-16

budget, 2019 capital plan, 2019 monthly assessment of \$132.90, reserve plan for funding with withdrawals, financing plan subject to further negotiations with our bank, proposed water and sewer rate increase, pricing plans as contained in the golf, fitness, docks, and RV storage budgets. This was approved 5-2. Acceptance of the 2020 to 2024 five year plan as a planning document and is subject to change based on continued review, was approved 7-0.

**HOA:** Sue English-Kovar covered recent highlights, upcoming events, and looked at what the HOA has done so far this year. She stated that the HOA is offering 19 different events in November. She also covered their rebranding strategy, and how they are aspiring to be engaged, be informed, and be heard as well as drive the value of the home owner's membership. They also increased general meeting access through different viewing platforms like live streams, radio broadcasts, vimeo, and the ability to view on the HOA website. From this time last year, the renewal rate has gone up 187%. The new HOA board will assume leadership on December 3rd.

**Public Works:** Jeff Gagley announced that water loss is down. Currently YTD it is sitting at 21.2%. Both new pumps are back in service at the new lift station with the reinforced impellers on both pumps. Also the wet well at Kahite has been recoated.

**Golf:** Wells McClure gave a background on capillary concrete and what lead him and Jim West to believe that it would prove an asset to the bunkers of the Tanasi course. He reviewed the project up to what they have completed this year and look to complete in the coming year. By completing this project in house, Wells and his dedicated team were able to accumulate total savings around \$90,000.

#### ROAD UPDATE

Road Work Update: We apologize for the late notice but tomorrow November 21, 2018 will be our last chance to pave the remaining roads in the Chota Shores neighborhood. The roads that will be getting paved tomorrow are Oogookoo Place, Daloga Lane, Agowa Place, Chaloni Lane, Kawonu lane and Kawonu circle Mailbox stuffers have been place in the affected areas. Expect some delays when traveling Sequoyah Road tomorrow.

#### **NEW POA WEBSITE**

Below is a picture of the homepage on the new site. The new site is now live! Now that the new site is live you will have to re-register on the new site. You will be able to select your own user-name and password. If you have any further questions, feel free to reach out to us at the welcome center 865-458-7061.

Register Here:

http://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/register/



#### UNITED WAY KEEPING PEOPLE HEALTHIER

UW Partner Agencies provide service to the community in three primary areas: health, education, basic needs and financial stability. In the first focus area, health, the agencies provide health related services to various segments of the Loudon county population by dealing with unique problems in a variety of areas.

The Loudon County Senior Center and Senior Citizens Home Assistance Service serve over 150 seniors or disabled individuals (including almost a dozen in Tellico Village) with a variety of support services that enable them to maintain an adequate quality of life in their homes.

The Boys and Girls Club of Loudon County provides not only after school activities to school children, but also works on maintaining health by providing nutritious snacks and meals to children, as necessary. This is a complement to the school system managed Panther Pack program that provides healthy food for indigent children over the weekends. The prevention and health program promotes physical activities along with nutrition lessons to insure healthy diets.

The East Tennessee Kidney Foundation provides transportation and related services to indigent dialysis patients insuring that they can receive their lifesaving treatments as required by their health conditions.

The Epilepsy Foundation of East Tennessee has two major programs. The first is an education program designed to makes residents of the county aware of the symptoms and treatments available for those suffering from epileptic seizures. Their second program is providing free bicycle helmets to needy children to protect them in the case of falls; bicycle accidents are one of the major causes of brain injuries that can lead to epilepsy. In addition they help patients with the medications necessary to control their seizures allowing them to have productive lives.

Project Life Saver is a county-wide program that provides ankle or wrist bracelet locator devices that can be worn by individuals of any age with Alzheimer's, autism or other memory disorders, who can wander off and not be able to find their way home. The locator device assists police and other agencies to locate these lost individuals and return them to their homes and safety.

The Hearing and Speech Foundation, although located in Maryville, TN, has a program that is targeted specifically at Loudon County residents, including children. This program rehabilitates donated used hearing aids and makes them available, at very low or no cost, to indigent county residents. The ability of these type individuals to be able to hear after a long period of poor or total hearing loss has, what can almost be considered, a miraculous effect on their quality of life. The service includes, audiological exams, ear molds and hearing aids.

Each of these programs is funded by United Way using the dollars you donate. Even though these are ongoing programs they are reviewed annually by the UW BOD to insure that they are still operated in the most efficient manner possible and are effective in providing the services described.

#### **BOARD WORKSHOP**

December 4th there is now a TVPOA Board Workshop at 10 am here at the Yacht Club. We need to add that to this calendar and communicate it heavily. This is the meeting where we will approve the Toqua and Kahite projects.

#### KAHITE UW EXPERIENCES ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL CAMPAIGN

The Kahite 2018 United Way Campaign is complete and A BIG THANK YOU goes out to all of the Kahite community for making our 2018 Monroe County United Way campaign a success! The Kahite campaign ran for the month of October – just 31 days. In mid-October, team members hosted a Hot Dog Appreciation Night where Kahite residents came and enjoyed a hot dog dinner. Helping to support this event were local businesses including Benton's, Food City, Kentucky Fried Chicken, United Grocery Outlet, and Smok-N-Bonz BBQ.

The committee's goal for the year was to receive donations from at least half of the homes in Kahite. That goal was exceeded and reached 111%. Over \$30,000 was collected, which will benefit the 22 charities supported by Monroe County United Way.

It is important to note that United Way of Monroe County returns 99% of all donations received to supported agencies. UWMC owns its own building and leases 80% of that space to others. The rent collected covers all local general and administrative costs of UWMC.

Kahite 2018 United Way Committee Members include Nancy Barrett, Judy & Bruce Christopher, Judy & Jonathan Heard, Pat & Roger McDermott, Anne & Dick Parkhill, Susan & Tom Sexton, Trish & Len Willis, and Bonnie & Don Wood.



#### **COMMUNITY DOCKS**

Do you want a boat slip in 2019?

The community docks in the Loudon County portion of Tellico Village are all full and only a handful of slips are open in the Kahite neighborhood.

A recent poll to assess the need for additional boat slips in the community indicated that there's enough tentative interest to consider building another dock. So, we're ready to move on to the next stage.

The Dock Captains Committee plans, in the near future, to present a project request to build a 34-slip dock in the Tanasi basin to the POA Board so that it can be built in time for the 2019 boating season. The POA Board, however, views this project request as contingent upon securing a enough commitments. Therefore, if this project is to happen, you need to act now.

If you don't already lease a slip from the POA, but you will need one in 2019, we ask you to contact Karen Davis at the POA offices (865-458-5408 extension 4117, email: kdavis@tvpoa.org) and submit your application together with a \$250.00 deposit as soon as possible. She will then place you on the official wait list for a slip in the community docks either at the Yacht Club or in the Tanasi Basin. If there are sufficient number of applications (and our recent poll indicates that there should be), then we'll take the project request to the Board. Don't delay, act now!

#### TELLICO MEN'S SENIOR SOFTBALL LEAGUE

The Tellico Men's Senior Softball League concluded the fall season with a pizza party and League Commissioner John Hunter recognizing co-champs the "Crew" (Orange Jerseys) captained by Chuck Giambrone and the "Mustangs" (Blue Jerseys) captained by Quentin Young.

The league would like to thank Loudon Parks and Recreation Director Mark Harrell and his crew lead by Wendel Curtis for keeping the wet and soggy fields playable this fall.

The 5 team, 55+ age, slow pitch league plays on Tuesdays at 1:00 PM and will be looking for new players in the spring. Men in Loudon and surrounding counties are encouraged to join in the fun. For additional information, contact John Hunter at 865-300-6058.



#### **LOCAL STUDENTS ATTEND 2018 BOYS AND GIRLS STATE**

The Boys and Girls State program is a one-week program promoted by the American Legion and designed to expose leadership opportunities and citizenship-training to young students in Tennessee. Nationally recognized as one of the top programs in the nation, students are provided the opportunity to form and run a mock government by meeting, living, and working with other students from across the state. At a recent American Legion meeting these outstanding local students selected by Post 256 were asked to comment on their experience. They made comments like: "When I arrived I didn't know anyone, but within the week I made so many new friends."; "You learn your voice really does count."; "You grow as a person within a short period"; "I made connections for life."; "It gave me a true example of how our government system operates.". These local students were sponsored by American Legion Post 256 and several local organizations. For additional information about the American Legion visit www.TellicoLakePost2256.org; or contact Post 256 Commander, Robert Haldi, or Vice Commander Pat Brooks. Also, for additional information on the student program you can visit: http://www.tnboysstate.org. Photo and article by James Patterson.

(L to R) Students from \*Sequoyah H.S./\*\*Greenback H.S.: \*Michael Williams, \*Jeffrey Moser; \*\* Bethany Hale; \*Justin Ellis, \*Kristi Jones and \*\*lan Perdue



#### **SHOP TV**



#### 865-458-0890 292 Village Square Dr

Injectables, Dermal Fillers
Facial Treatments, Dermafile
Licensed Massage Therapist, Waxing
Dermaplanning, glo Mineral Make-up

While there are a variety of Gallaher locations, we are lucky enough to have one here in the Village, located at 292 Village Square Drive. Gallaher Plastic Surgery & Spa offers a wide range of services, including surgical and non-surgical. Spa services are also offered. Gift cards are available and can be purchased in any amount. To make an appointment, call 865-770-3357. To learn more about the services offered, visit their website at https://www.gallaherplasticsurgery.com/



Are you looking to become healthier? Consider using the trainers and services at Flexx Fitness! Whether you're a first timer or gym enthusiast, there is something for everyone at this gym. Located at 266 Mialaquo Center, the professional staff offer individualized training sessions, as well as group sessions and massage therapy. Owner, Brent Parkhill, and his team customize training solutions to fit your skill level. To learn more, visit https://flexxfitnesspt.com/ or contact Brent directly at 865-456-5535 or email Brent@FlexxFitnessPT.com

#### LOUDON COUNTY EARNS NATIONAL SEAL OF APPROVAL

AARC Recognizes Best Places to Retire in the U.S.

LOUDON COUNTY, Tenn. – A top Tennessee retiree destination, Loudon County has again achieved national recognition, receiving the coveted 2019 Seal of Approval Award by the American Association of Retirement Communities during their annual conference last week in Daytona Beach, Fla.

As the nation's leading organization in educating and inspiring communities to attract retirees, AARC deemed Loudon County one of the best places to retire in the country. Visit Loudon County serves as the marketing arm for retiree recruitment as well as visitor development in Loudon County.

Executive Director Rachel Baker attended the three-day conference to receive the prestigious award while also participating in educational seminars and networking sessions with attendees from 14 states and Canada.

The Seal of Approval honor is presented annually to recipients from across the U.S. who demonstrate a cuttingedge commitment to attract retirees through lifestyle programming, amenity development, communication programs and education. Award winners are evaluated by a national panel of retirement destinations experts on a variety of criteria, including health care, retiree-appropriate housing, lifestyle amenities, adult education, recreational and cultural opportunities and governmental and private support of retiree-focused programs.

"As we continue to build our marketing strategies for both travel inspiration and retiree relocation, we are proud to be recognized by AARC for the work being done in our community to create a desirable destination," said Baker. "As retirees are estimated to visit a community three to five times before making a decision to relocate, it is a natural fit for our organization to target this demographic."

Loudon County has become an ideal location to visit and to retire. Retirees become "permanent tourists," according to Baker, seeking a well-positioned location with easy access to a metro area and airport, access to premier healthcare, and a low cost of living. No state income tax, four mild seasons, extensive outdoor recreation and community-focused amenities are also desired among today's retiree.

The AARC, established in 1994, is a nonprofit group that encourages communities to make their areas desirable for retirees – and promotes the significant, positive economic impact that population can have in an area. For more information on AARC, go to the-aarc.org.

Retire Loudon County is administered through Visit Loudon County and has participated in Retire Tennessee since 2010. Additional funding is provided by Rarity Bay, Tellico Village, Tennessee National, and WindRiver.

Pictured Below: Chander Watson-Windriver, Ramay Winchester-Retire TN, Rachel Baker-Visit Loudon County, Beth Kuberka-Tellico Village, Joseph Ayers-Windriver, Frank Carmel-AARC Board.



# **UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS**

#### **COMMUNITY CHURCH**

Christmas Tea: November 29th at Friendship Hall 12:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m., catered luncheon; entertainment provided by Loudon High School women's chorus; prizes for best table decorations. Call Nancy Owen 707 472-8296

Movie Night: November 29th, 6:30 p.m.: main Sanctuary; The Bishop's Wife, 1947 holiday film starring Cary Grant, Lorretta Young, and David Niven

The Crafters at the Tellico Village Community Church are busily preparing for their Fall Craft and Bake Sale which will be held on Saturday, November 10th from 9:00 am until noon in the Christian Life Center of the Community Church.

For over 30 years this dedicated group of women has been creating their crafts and selling them at their Fall and Spring shows. All proceeds benefit local charities and in 2017, \$23,800 was raised by the Crafters.

The crafters create a variety of items including mail box covers, floral decorations, handmade greeting cards and tallies, as well as numerous hand sewn articles, and painted crafts. This sale will include numerous Christmas items that shoppers will want to add to their home decor.

The bake sale is always a popular part of the sale, so come early for the best selection. Should you have any questions, please contact us via email or phone at 408-9281.

#### MADISONVILLE KIWANIS CHRISTMAS PARADE

"Keep Christ in Christmas" is the theme of the Annual Madisonville Kiwanis Christmas Parade to be held Saturday, December 1st at 3:00 p.m. The parade will form on Anderson Drive by the Monroe Farmers Coop and travel North on College Street past the Court House and then follow the route from last year.

The Grand Marshalls are WVLT Channel 8 TV anchors Alan Williams and Casey Wheeless. Alan, a Knoxville native, has spent over 30 years in the broadcast business. He played football at the University of Florida and was drafted by the New York Jets as a punter. He and his wife Rebecca Jackson have five children. He has a weekly series on WVLT called "Keeping the Faith" and "Tennessee Traveler." Casey, from Texas, spent most of her childhood in Ohio. A University of Kentucky graduate, she is an Emmy and Associated Press award winning journalist who co-anchors WVLT News "This Morning" alongside Bob Yarbrough.

All floats are eligible to win a cash prize. Judged floats will be parked by the Co-op, non-judged floats will be parked on Anderson Drive. Floats competing for prizes should be in-place for judging by 1:00 p.m. Cash prizes will be awarded for first, second, third place and Judges Choice. All floats can be judged; churches, civic organizations, business, etc. An application to be judged must be submitted to City Hall by noon on Friday before the parade. There are no fees to participate in the judging or the parade.

Four-wheel vehicles are not allowed, and floats are asked not to throw candy for safety reasons...candy may be pitched to spectators. In the event of inclement weather, the Parade will be held on December 8th

All funds derived from the parade are donated to the local community by the Madisonville Kiwanis Club. For information contact Don Edmands, Jr., Parade Chairman, 423-884-3806.

#### **RUN LOCO**



RUN LOCO December 1, 2018

Sign up to participate at www.runloco.net.

- For more details see the website.
- Marathon course is a Boston Qualifier course.
- Register early. No race day registration.
- ► Race proceeds allow the Education Foundation to offer scholarships to students and classroom grants to teachers. It conducts the annual Young Achievers Awards Ceremony, holds an annual Essay Contest and facilitates funding for other programs for both the City and County school systems.

You can go a little LoCo...Go half LoCo, or you can Go Full LoCo!

Sign up today for the Run LoCo full marathon, half marathon, 5K or Fun Run and race in scenic Loudon County, the Lakeway to the Smokies, on Saturday, December 1, 2018. Sterl "The Pearl" Hinton will energize us at the startline and get us over the finish line!

Run LoCo is presented by and hosted by the Loudon County Education Foundation and support education in Loudon County.

For complete information and easy registration go to www.runloco.net Not a runner? You can volunteer to support the event or make a donation at runloco.net.

The Pasta Dinner and Expo will be Friday, November 30 at the Venue from 5:00p.m. to 8:00 p.m. (Guest speaker at 6:30). The menu will feature baked ziti, vegetarian lasagna, spaghetti, salad, dessert and drink. The cost to race is Adults: \$20, Children 12 and under: \$10, children 3 and under: free. The guest speaker is John Kelly (last runner to complete the Barkley Marathons). More information is available at www.runloco.net.

There will be dancing in the streets to celebrate the completion of our first Run LoCo! LoCo Marathon After Party will be hosted by the Historic Downtown Lenoir City Merchants Association. On Saturday, December 1, 4 p.m. - 7 p.m. Band performance begins at 3:30. BBQ, Chili, and cold beverages will be on sale. This is a great opportunity to celebrate Run LoCo, have some great food, frosty beverages, and get some Christmas shopping done in locally owned shops!

The race countdown is on so sign up now at runloco.net and RUN LOCO!

#### **BOARD WORKSHOP**

December 4th there is now a TVPOA Board Workshop at 10 am here at the Yacht Club. We need to add that to this calendar and communicate it heavily. This is the meeting where we will approve the Toqua and Kahite projects.

#### **NEW VILLAGERS**

The New Villagers Club holds a Social 4:30-6:30pm on the first Thursday of every month at the Tellico Yacht Club. The next Social will be 4:30pm, Thursday December 6th at the Yacht Club. New members should arrive promptly by 4:30pm. Please note that no event signups will be accepted before 4:30pm. Visit the New Villagers Club website for more information. www.telliconewvillagers.com

#### FIRST FRIDAY AUTHOR

Friday, December 7, 2018, 10 a.m. - 12 p.m., Bill Colle, retired minister (42 years), he has spent the last 14 years as hospice chaplain. He has seen, first- hand, the pain families endure when there is no preparation for death. His book, Everybody Wants to go to Heaven, but Nobody Wants to Die, tells stories of hospice deaths. He hopes this book will help people face the reality of death and help them with making spiritual and physical preparations. Bill and his wife of 60 years, Karen, live in Tellico Village.

#### **YACHT CLUB CLOSED**

The Yacht Club will be closed December 8th all day!

#### **TELLICO COMMUNITY PLAYERS**

Tickets for the Tellico Community Players' production of "Parfumerie" will go on sale Monday, November 5th. Tickets can be purchased online at www.tellicocommunityplayhouse.org. You can select the date you wish to attend and reserve and print your tickets. The price of admission is \$21. The play dates are December 6th to 8th and 13th to 16th. Show times are 7:30 for all shows except for the Sunday matinee on December 16th that begins at 1:30. Len Willis is directing the play and Tony Licata is the producer. Perry and Rosie Sylvester are sponsoring the play.

"Parfumerie" is a warm gentle comedy that follows the tangled tale of Parfumerie employee George Horvath. Just days before Christmas, George's boss fires him after mistakenly suspecting him to be the lover of his unfaithful wife. Meanwhile, George's own love life goes awry when he discovers that the stranger, he has fallen in love with through a secret correspondence is none other than Amalia Balash, a co-worker with whom he constantly feuds. For the employee of Parfumerie, only the truth can lead to a happy resolution in the old-fashioned, romantic Christmas tale.

The adaptation of the play has inspired several movies. They include "The Shop around the Corner" starring James Stewart and Margaret Sullavan and "You've Got Mail" starring Tom Hanks and Meg Ryan. The play is a richer story than the ones in the movies and has such a rich brew of characterizations.

The characters include:

Mr. Miklos Hammerwschmidt played by Steve Mayberry

Mr. George Horvath played by Aaron Vanlandingham

Mr. Sipos played by Joel Bonnan

Mr. Steven Kadar played by Stephen Drew

Miss Amalia Balash played by Jo Beliles

Arpad Novack played by Garrett Marshall

Miss Llona Ritter played by Lisa Silverman

Miss Elizabeth Molnar played by Sue Mertens

Franci played by Nikki Lawrence Detective played by Don Morton Policeman played by Doug Banister

Shoppers: Lucinda Jobe, Lynn Bloomquist, Janet Hamilton, Geri Denney, Larry Denney, Nancy Dunsmore, Jean Reich

Enjoy the show during the holiday season!

#### **LRPAC FOCUS GROUPS**

The LRPAC will begin their focus groups this January. As some of you may know the LRPAC has been conducting research already this year in the form of surveys. These focus groups are just another way for the LRPAC to gather more information so that they may make recommendations to the board.



# Literacy Backpacks in the Library! for Toddlers & Preschoolers

The Public Library at Tellico Village now offers a fun, new way to promote literacy for your children or entertain visiting grandchildren. Literacy backpacks are a great way for parents & grandparents

to take story time and learning home from the library in a convenient, age-appropriate package. Each themed backpack contains books, interactive toys, early literacy tips, and activity suggestion sheets.

You can choose among the topics:

- Animal Babies
- Backyard Discovery
- Dinosaurs
- Music

Each backpack may be checked out for 1 week.

#### **TOYS FOR TOTS**



#### The children of Loudon County need your help!

This marks the *twenty-second* year for the Loudon County Sheriff's Department and Tellico Village Woodworkers Club's "Toys-for-Tots" program. The program helps put toys under Christmas trees for many disadvantaged children in our local communities.

In 2017, the Woodworkers Club had 14 teams and 70 individuals build over 500 wooden toys and collected an additional 600+ new toys generously donated by Tellico Village residents.

The Woodworkers Club and Loudon County Sheriff's Office is asking Villagers and County residents to help the children of Loudon County by donating new, store-bought toys.

Drop-off boxes are available at: the

- Tellico Village Wellness Center
- Library
- Chota Recreation Center
- Welcome Center
- Mashburn Builders Office by Sloans

Pre-addressed envelopes are available at each drop-off location for residents who would like to help older children by mailing a check directly to the Loudon County's Sheriff's Office. Cash donations to "Toys-for-Tots" help the Sheriff's office meet special gift needs, particularly for older children. Our residents came through generously last year with donations of over \$2,000.

Toy distribution is managed by the Loudon County Sheriff's office, led by Sheriff Tim Guider. Debbie Hines, his assistant, is the Toys-for-Tots Program Coordinator.

Since the programs' inception, club members have delivered to the County Sheriff's Office over 10,000 toys. These toys have ranged from wooden trucks, cars and airplanes, to elaborate jewelry boxes, wooden puzzles, doll cribs, music boxes, children's furniture, and circus trains, toddler pull toys, rocking horses, artist boxes, easels and many more hand crafted wooden toys.

Woodworker Club members have transformed their basements and garages into Santa workshops, creating wooden toys to make this a special Christmas for disadvantaged children in our area. Please help by donating a new, store-bought toy, or making a cash donation.

Presentation of all the wooden and donated toys to the Sheriff's Office will be made Thursday, December 6th at 7:00 PM at the Tellico Village Community Church. Everyone is welcome and encouraged to come and see the wide variety of toys that the Tellico Village Woodworkers have made. Toys will be on display starting at 5:00 PM.













## 7:00-10:00PM

**NOVEMBER 2ND** HIGHWAY 33 BAND

> NOVEMBER 9TH DJ LOU Veterans Day Special Presentation

NOVEMBER 16TH NO TIKI NOVEMBER 23RD ROCK "N" FELLER

NOVEMBER 30th RHYTHM ROGUE BAND

TELLICO VILLAGE YACHT CLUB (865)-458-4363





FEATURING: PARTY BOYS DJ 6:00-9:00pm THURSDAY NOVEMBER 29th

Tellico Village Yacht Club For Reservations Call (865)-458-4363

THE TELLICO VILLAGE YACHT CLUB at THE BLUE HERON RESTAURANT

#### NOVEMBER 22 PLEASE JOIN US FOR OUR Thanksgiving Buffet

\$24.99 ADULTS ~ \$12.50 HIDS CHILDREN UNDER 5 FREE 12PM-4PM ~ RESERVATIONS REQUIRED

#### SPECIAL HOLIDAY MENU

HOUSE SALAD
HONEY BUTTERMILH BISCUITS
CRANBERRY CHUTNEY
CARVED TURHEY AND HAM
SWEET POTATOE CASSEROLE
GREENBEAN CASSEROLE
CORNBREAD STUFFING
FOUR CHEESE MAC AND CHEESE
GARLIC AND HERB WHIPPED POTATOES WITH BROWN GRAVY

#### Home-Made Desserts

PECAN PIE

PUMPHIN PIE GLUTEN FREE CHOCOLATE CAHE

CALL 885-458-4363 FOR RESERVATIONS TELLICO VILLAGE YACHT CLUB 100 SEQUOYAH RD LOUDON TN 37774

### PET OF THE WEEK: DAHLIA, DORY, SHADOW

Dahlia is a wonderful 1-year-old ticked Torbie. She is a bit shy and scared UNTIL you pet her! Being at the shelter is NOT her favorite place. Once you start petting her, she is a rolling bundle of affection! She's a purrfect lap kitty with a VERY cool orange tail tip!

Dory is a sweet, 2-year-old medium hair Russian Blue mix...a similar purrsonality to Dahlia. Shy and scared until you pet her or pick her up to hug her (she loves that). She'll let you know when she done without showing any claws. She loves head rubs, chin scratches and all attention you can give her.

Shadow is striking beauty with light green eyes and black fur. A 2 1/2-year-old, medium- hair, purring, mini black panther (black cats ROCK!). She loves head rubs, chin scratches and she will purr and meow for more attention. "Pet me Meow!" She loves to chat and tell you about her day and is also a wonderful listener...and she will NEVER reveal your secrets. Daily brushing with a Fuminator brush will maintain her beautiful fur and prevent painful matting. It's also a great bonding time for you and your cat. She may be best in a one cat household-she has not been tested with dogs.

Come in and meet these cats plus Teri, Chloe 2, Jinkies, Karma, Sacho and a "clowder" of adorable kittens!

Adults cats are better for children, senior and in-betweeners, they are less destructive and have lower attention, care and training requirements. The vast majority of adult cats in shelters were not given up because they were sick or had bad habits. Adult cats are often surrendered to a shelter because of divorce, moving, birth of a child, allergy, death or sickness of their owner, and many other reasons, which are no fault of the cats.

All animals adopted are spayed or neutered, have age appropriate vaccinations and testing, and are microchipped with registration. Cats are litter box trained. \$40 adoption fee over 2 years old, \$50 under 2 years old.

Shelter Statistics for last week: Intakes-44; Shelter Adoptions-6; Returned dogs to their owners-6, and Transferred to Rescue-24

The Monroe County Animal Shelter operates a monthly food pantry. Supplies are low, and we are reaching out to the community to help. Any donations of canned or dry puppy and dog and kitten and cat food are needed and will be appreciated. Donations can be dropped off at the Shelter. Or, Food City in Vonore has a donation barrel by the customer service desk if you want to buy some food and just leave it right in the store. We thank you for your kindness and support.

The Monroe County Animal Shelter is located at 170 Kefauver Lane in Madisonville (behind Wal-Mart) and is open Tuesday-Friday from 11-4:30 and Saturdays from 11-2. Call 423-442-1015 for more information and check out all available pets on our website at www.monroecountyfriendsofanimals.org The official Facebook page is "TN Monroe County Animal Shelter." Adoption Gift Certificates are available all year.

